
 
 
 

 
Date:  

Email:  

Dear, 
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 240915. Please accept my sincere apologies for the delay and 
inconvenience you have experienced regarding this request. In this instance, the 
Trust has not responded to your request within the required 20 days, and for this I 
apologise. 
 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 
 
I would be most grateful if you would provide me, under the Freedom of 
Information Act, details in respect to the contract(s) RBKC have in place 
currently for the provision of Hard FM Services across its estate. 
 
The details we require are: 

 
* Incumbent(s) for the contract(s) 
 
Rydon Maintenance Ltd 
 
* Actual spend on the contract(s), from the start of the contract(s) to the 
current date 
 
£3.2m 

 
* Start date & duration of contract(s)? 
 
1st July 2023 for an initial three year term. 

 
* Is there an extension clause in the contract(s) and, if so, the duration of the 
extension? 
 
SECAmb shall be entitled to extend the term on one or more occasions by giving the 
Supplier written notice no less than three months prior to the date on which this 
contract would otherwise have expired, provided that the duration of this contract 
shall be no longer than the total term specified in the Key Provisions. The Key 



Provisions state that the contract shall be no longer than 5 years in total. 
 
* Could you please provide a copy of the service specification given to all 
bidders for when the contract(s) Were advertised? 
 
Please see attached 
* Who is the senior officer(s) (outside of procurement) responsible for this 
contract? 

This is the personal information of a third-party. We are not disclosing this 
information under the FOI Act section 40(2). This would contravene the data 
protection principles. 

I hope you find this information of some assistance. 

If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 
 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 



 


